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Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 
 

Contact: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE OF TAMMIN 

April & May 2021 

Shire of Tammin  

wishes to advise that all 

licensing  

transactions are       

available  

Monday to Friday  

between  

9am & 4pm 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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Ambulance Volunteer  

St John volunteers deliver event health and community services, raise funds,             

attend events and run the St John youth programs. Becoming a volunteer is a            

rewarding way to meet new people, help the community, and save lives through First 

Aid and advanced pre-hospital care. 

St John Ambulance Australia’s 15,000 volunteers provide a range of important        

community       services across the    country, who provide over 1 million 

hours of    community service every year. 

BECOME A VOLUNTEER TODAY! 

Tammin Refuse Site  

Due to the misuse of the Refuse site  

tip passes must be sighted before entry  

The Tammin Refuse Site opens  every                      

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't  

receive your pass, please  let us know by emailing  

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  or come and see us at the  

Administration Office. 
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April & May Works Report  

The Shire of Tammin has finished the work in town on Shields Street and Booth Street. A 

new asphalt surface has been installed on Booth Street and the Tamma Village has also 

been resealed. The information Bay on Great Eastern Hwy has also been resealed and 

kerbed. New footpaths and pram ramps have been installed for safer access for             

pedestrians. The connection from the Shire office to the Tamma Village, the school and 

the KEP is now complete and safer for all pedestrians. 

A new fence has been installed all the way around the Kadjininy KEP Park and is part of an 

ongoing plan to revitalise the Park and its surroundings. 

New basket-ball and Netball towers will be installed at the Oval in the next couple of 

weeks. 

Extra roadwork on Bungulla North Rd is now complete; totalling a length of 4.5km being 

reconstructed this financial year. 

Gravel resheet program on Turon Rd, Nelson Rd, Wyola South Rd and Youering Rd is now 

completed. The treatment done on Youering rd is a trial to ensure that the clay content of 

the road is reduced by adding some smaller stones into the road pavement. This should 

render the road safer and non-slippery. We will be monitoring the efficiency of the       

process over the winter months. 

Maintenance grading of unsealed roads will resume in the coming weeks and we are    

currently working on clearing all the culverts and repairing where required within our 

road network. 

We are currently refurbishing the kitchen at the Cooinda Op-Shop 

and the work should be completed within the next week or so. 

Take care and stay safe.  

If you have any road or maintenance related issues please       

contact Fabian via email at  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

mailto:works@tammin.wa.gov.au
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Know your Council  
President:      Michael Greenwood (2021)   crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President:      Glenice Batchelor (2023)       crbatelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor:      Tania Daniels (2021)     crdaiels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:      Nick Caffell  (2021)     crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                Tanya Nicholls  (2023)           crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                    Charmaine Thomson (2023)  crthmson@tammin.wa.gov.au           

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 
 
Know your Staff 
Chief Executive Officer:       Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration:    Morgan Ware  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services:    Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Administration & Finance Officer:              Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer:                Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO:                                             Tim Jurmann             tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services                Simon Bell                simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                 

Works and Services     Raymond Jefferies                             

Works and Services     David Martin   

Works and Services      Dennis Heppell 

Works and Services      Reece Craddock  

Works and Services      Rohan Button 

 

 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)   
    

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Spark  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     
  

Joe Douglas    0429 303 100  
   

joe@urp.com.au   

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

